

Jersey College for Girls Parents' Association
Minutes of Committee Meeting
Tuesday 10th January 2018

Members Present:

Cathy Keir ("CK") - Chair
Allison Soulsby ("AS") – Secretary
Sally-Ann Carter ("SAC")
Peter Marett ("PM") – Staff Rep
Lisa Parker ("LP")
Natalie Duffy ("ND")
Louise Bolla ("LB")

Apologies for absence:

Jane Blakeley ("JB")
Kirstie Grieg ("KG")
Nicola Bennett ("NB")
Jane Wankling ("JW")
Sarah Turnbull ("ST") – Prep Rep
Jo Howell ("JH")
Sandra Noel ("SN") - Treasurer
Leanda Guy ("LG")

Welcome

CK welcomed everyone to the Committee Meeting and noted apologies received.

Raffle Update

CK advised that the winners of the raffle were very pleased!

It was noted that the queuing system for seating was problematic for selling tickets

It was suggested that the system for selling tickets needed to be simplified as it is chaotic at busy peaks. A box system where people enter their name and number could be considered. PM has a template that could be utilised. It was agreed that this should be explored in time for the next raffle.

2018 Ceilidh Update

Saturday 20th January.

Starts at 7.30

Posters have been circulated, A Parent mail has been sent out, AS to send poster to ST Prep Rep.

Expenses for one of the band paid and the other is expected shortly. SN to confirm what the cash payment made in 2017 was and to arrange to replicate it for 2018 (?£200).

Andrew McGarva has arranged a Jersey Radio interview for Saturday morning.

Food – this has been sorted through PM & Nigel - Traditional Scottish themed haggis with a veggie chilli option. There is the possibility of attendance by Shaun Rankin.

PA are asked to provide squash for diluting and plastic cups. It is bring your own beers etc. if desired.

PA helpers are asked to be there from 7.00 to help manage ticket sales on the night.

SN asked to provide float – pricing is £10 adults & £7 children.

2018 Quiz Night

This has been agreed as 26 April 2018 at 7pm.

CK indicated that her husband was willing to be quizmaster! There is a trophy/cup for the winners and some chocolate. Booby prize for the last place?

Agreed to do cake, nibbles and squash.

Suggested, "guess the name of the Teddy" as an additional activity. £1 per go – using PMs raffle square template?

2018 JC Prep Year 6 Fayre

8 June 2018 12.00 – 15.00. An opportunity for us to sell teddies if we wish to! ☺

2018 Induction Evening

This is 5th July 2018. We should use this event to promote awareness of the PA, sell teddies and tickets for the September BBQ.

2018 BBQ (Year 7)

Save the Date! Friday 7th September 2018.

It was suggested that we consider also involving some children from the existing year 7 to help, mix and or provide entertainment? It was suggested to ask for volunteers to participate.

PM questioned whether JT would consider extending their induction sponsorship to cover the cost of the induction BBQ? Explore with LG/Foundation.

Foundation Update.

AS verbally provided the pertinent points from LGs report and the full report is circulated with these minutes.

Any Other Business

Homework Feedback Session

PM advised that this was being held on 8 February and input was required from all parents.

Long jump provision at Heathfield

AS advised that VC & VCP had decided to go it alone on provision of the long jump pit as shared use could not be guaranteed.

Date for the Next Meeting

The next meeting has been scheduled for **6.30pm on Tuesday 17th April 2018**